
BIRTHDAYS: 11 Oct; Denise Fors, 13 Oct; Grant Schultz, 14 Oct; Anne Brown. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES: 10 Oct; Deb and Tony Fondacaro. 

 

Tonight: Elizabeth Abood and Kevin Hill; JERVIS BAY WILD 
New member Induction 

Introduction: Michael Mastronardi 
Vote of Thanks: Brian Morrison 

Fellowship: John Hozack and Bernard Jones 
 

Future Programs:  

 

16 Oct: Hat Day - Prizes 
Partners’ Night 
Farmers Support Video; Adopt A Town Project 
Introduction: Bev Nicholas 
Vote of Thanks: John Payne 
Fellowship: Michael Mastronardi and Brian Morrison 
 
23 Oct: TBA 
Fellowship: Rhondda Purtell 
Introduction: Trevor Schofield 
Vote of Thanks: Bev Nicholas and John Payne 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 2 October 2018 
 

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and 
guests Rodney Tucker, Guy porter and Ray Freer.  

President Craig thanked PDG Glenn Wran for his 
work with Rotary District 9710 and the Rotary Foundation.  

International Toast to Indonesia and the people of 
Indonesia are in our thoughts.  

Treasurer report Treasurer Ross Wade gave a brief 
account on the funds available all accounts are looking 
healthy.  

Community Service Director Emile Jansen informed 
members that the drought assistance program has been 
handed over to Community Service more details to follow. 
Emile has spoken to members of the local CWA either 
though the drought is state wide. Concentrating on the local 
farmers requiring assistance than assisting with Farmers out 
west as required.  
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 OCTOBER IS ROTARY’S ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MONTH  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  

12 Oct Fri 

Farmers Festival, gates 
collecting Entry Fee. 
Mollymook Oval  
2:30pm to 8:00pm 

17 Nov Sat 
9 to 9 

Relay For Life -12hours 
Civic Centre 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to 
fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the 
Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au 
by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

 

http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Almoner Bill Harris informed members that everyone is well.  

Members announcements:  

· Raffle: a decision was taken to keep the vouchers going.  
· Discussion on the Jumping Castle it was open for members to discuss the future of the Jumping 

Castle. Jumping Castle is to be discussed at the Board meeting next Monday.  

  
 
PP Brian Morrison informed members that the Entries for Blessing of the Fleet Princess are now open.  

Thank You Wayne Fry for the Max Bayliss Article, in the Times. 

Thank You John Payne for volunteering to prepare a report and photos for 9 Oct. 

REQUEST FROM YVONNE; CAN SOMEONE PLEASE DO THE REPORT FOR MEETINGS; 
16/10 & 23/10, TO ASSIST ISSA THANKS. 

Meeting’s Report by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne. 
 
 

End of Report. 
 
 
 

HAT NIGHT: (next week) an initiative of 
Australian Rotary Health, one of the largest not-
for-profit funders of mental health research in 
Australia.  
100% of the money raised during this year's Hat 
Day campaign goes directly to research helping 
the one in five Australians affected by 
depression, anxiety, schizophrenia and many 
other illnesses.  
    à Please wear a HAT  ß   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Is your ‘Working With Children Check’ current? 
Do we have your WWCC number and expiry date? 

Do you need to apply to get your WWCC number? Please see Issa or Trevor. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 


